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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 



UPCOMING 
MEETING/EVENT/TEAM 

CALENDAR

CONTINUING EDUCATION

OHIO STATE UNIVERSITY EXTENSION

Greene County – Agriculture and Natural Resources
Continuing Education Events Available to Master Gardener Volunteers



COORDINATOR’S NOTES SECTION

UPDATES IN ANR



orboy, corboy.3@osu.edu 
du

 Officers:

OSU Extension Greene County Office 
100 Fairground Rd. 
Xenia, OH  45385

Phone: 937-372-9971
Office Hours: Monday – Tuesday 8:30am - 4:30pm by appointment
greene.osu.edu
Extension Educator, Agriculture and Natural Resources: Trevor C
Program, Assistant, Horticulture: Kim Hupman, hupman.5@osu.e

OSU Extension Greene County Master Gardener Volunteer 2021
President - Dan Denham

Vice President - Jane Worth
Secretary - Carol Brown
Treasurer - Skip Mahan
Board Members At Large -
Sarah Preston
Arlon Zabel
James Hoffer
Debbie Downes
ExOfficio Board Member - Kim Hupman, Horticulture Program Assistant (937) 736-7209

CFAES provides research and related educational programs to clientele on a 
nondiscriminatory basis. For more information, visit cfaesdiversity.osu.edu. 
For an accessible format of this publication, visit cfaes.osu.edu/accessibility.

The Greene Leaflet Editor – Pat Zehring at zehring.5@osu.edu

Next Newsletter Deadline: March 24, 2021

We welcome all suggestions, thoughts, calendar dates for this newsletter. Please e-mail your 
comments, articles, photos, and dates to:
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	COORDINATORS NOTES SECTION:    It was great to see and talk to so many of you during the Winter Gathering! I truly miss the opportunity to just chat about things in each others lives that are going on. Instead, I seem to see you in a meeting and it is down to business in order to keep on the zoom meetings schedule!  
  While working from home and meeting via zoom give me less time spent traveling plus the opportunity to stay in my PJ's all day without anyone being the wiser (this is just between you & me, right?!), I find myself at the point were I long to be on the go all day and to be able to complain about the lack of time I have to accomplish computer work. Hopefully, we will soon be able to enjoy a little restrictions. 
  As of now, we have our exemptions to work on projects back. I will be reviewing the list of projects to update the exemption list and make modifications were needed. I will be talking with project leaders by the beginning of March to insure all information and OSU requirements are up to date.
  All active MGVs have finished the online recertification and have paid dues. There is one more piece to the yearly paperwork, the Abuse Recognition and Reporting Training form will be emailed to everyone soon. Please sign, date and email or snail mail the form back to me. 
  The Program Committee has worked very hard to line up a great speakers for the early part of the year. They will be working on more programs for summer and fall. Please go to greene.osu.edu and click on Master Gardeners then upcoming programs. There is a list of upcoming programs open to the public. Please let you friends and family know about our upcoming programs that are open to the public. The Program Committee has a goal for 100 participate to attend the Foodscaping and The Drunken Botanist programs. Please help us achieve this goal. 
	UPDATES IN ANR:     Welcome to February. There is still a lot more cold and snowy weather to come but we finally made it through January. This is usually the time of the year that I start talking about groundhogs, skunks and roses but today I want to go take a different path. We have been through a lot of challenges the past year and many of us have lost loved ones. It is a difficult yet important topic to address. Simple things like where is the key to the lock box or the combination to the safe. Is there money, gold or silver hidden somewhere? Whose name is the vehicle in? How do you make contact with the retirement fund folks? Where and how do you want to be buried? Do you have an up-to-date will? An important one that my co-worker Dave Marrison mentioned in a recent article is “What knowledge would you need to pass on if you knew you only had two months to live? We have six generations that have lived on my farm and there is a lot of knowledge that my family has to pass on.
    Emily Marrison, Coshocton County Family and Consumer Science Educator, recently said in her weekly column that every adult, no matter how young or how old, should consider advance care planning. This includes what you want to happen if you are not able to make your own medial decisions. There are some key parts to advance care planning including designating a Health Care Power of Attorney and completing advance directives like a Living Will, donor registry, and declaration for funeral arrangements.  She goes on to mention another excellent resource is from The Ohio State University Wexner Medical Center called “Choices: Living Well at the End of Life.” Because this is an Ohio specific publication, it contains forms that can be completed here in Ohio. It also clearly explains the differences between a Health Care Power of Attorney and a Living Will.
    Any document you sign must be in accordance with the specific language spelled out in the Ohio Revised Code. You can obtain standard forms online that you can complete and have notarized. You may also consult with an attorney for assistance. There are compiled links to these resources and more at coshocton.osu.edu under the “Family and Consumer Sciences” section. Look for “Health Care Decisions” to learn more.

-Trevor
	Month/Month Year: JAN/FEB 2021
	President's Message Page 1:   January is here so that means spring and summer will soon be upon us. I know that sounds a bit aggressive, but in the gardening world everyone knows we must plan well out into the future months. For example, if we grow from seeds, it’s already time again to start begonias, petunias, impatiens and geraniums so they’re ready to go into the ground in May.

  A lot of work has already gone on in the master gardening volunteer world to get us ready to launch ourselves into this new year of 2021. Our goals for this year have been established and right now actions are underway to select our executable objectives supporting them. Our standing committees have been set and each is working away in preparation for warmer weather and, eventually, the go ahead to start working together again. I, also, must not forget to mention that our Operations Guide has been approved and is out for everyone to use. It is filled with handy day-to-day information and provides a great reference for our standing committee members.

  So, even though it is still quite cold and messy outside, things are well underway to make this an exciting and fulfilling year. Some, really great virtual programs are set and ready to go and will be coming your way starting in late January and carrying on through February and March and beyond.  Our February meeting will be held on the 9th and it will be great to see everyone again even if it is virtual for now and it will give all of us a sense of direction for the upcoming year.

  I know we are little low on snowfall this year so far, but all in all the temperatures and precipitation have been rather “normal” when you look at the numbers. So now every prognosticator will be wanting to tell you whether we will have more insect and disease problems this summer or whether our perennials and marginal hardiness plants will be flourishing or suffering from this year’s winter. And lastly, let’s not forget this will be our “Year of the Locust”.  The 17 year cycle has run its course and this could be quite a noisy summer for us in SW Ohio. Also, remember this, they are not useless – they make great bait.

  In closing, I want to thank everyone for your support last year and I welcome each of you back for what looks to be a year of renewal and recovery from the darkness and uncertainty of last year. 

    
  

	Upcoming: 2021 Monthly Business Meeting Schedule

  *February 4th - 1:00 pm -  Zoom
  *March 9th - 1:00 pm - zoom
  *April 13th - 1:00 pm - zoom
  *May 11th - 1:00 pm - zoom
  *June - 8th - location & time TBD
  *July 13th - location & time TBD
  *August - location & time TBD
  *September - 6:30 pm - location TBD
  *October - 6:30 pm - location TBD
  *November 9th - 6:30 pm - location TBD

*June. July, and August will be off site if COVID restrictions allow and time will be site determined
*September will be the Appreciation & Recognition Gathering
*October will be Board of Trustee election 
Location to be determined (TBD) will be determined by COVID restrictions

2021 Monthly continuing Education Schedule

  *February 9th - 6:30 pm - Woody Ornamentals - zoom
  *March 9th - 6:30 pm - Pesticides - zoom
  *April 13th - 6:30 pm - Woody Ornamental - zoom
  *May 11th - 6:30 pm - Soils - zoom
  *October 12th  - 6:30 pm - ANR in Greene County - TBD
  *November 9th - 6:30 pm - Woody Ornamentals - TBD

*June, July, August, September – no continuing education - activities planned - no continuing education

	Trevor - Continuing Education: We plan to have a series of virtual program and as dates are confirmed, the schedule will be posted at greene.osu.edu. Below are a current sampling of 2021 program offerings. More statewide opportunities are forthcoming.

February
• 4th – Home Landscaping Series: Attracting Wildlife 
• 18th – Conifers for Today's Gardens with Bob Iiames
• 25th – What Mushrooms and Fungi are doing for us and the Environment

March
• 4th – Home Landscaping: Foodscaping in Ohio with Brie Arthur
•11th - Drunken Botanist with Amy Stewart
• 18th – Backyard Poultry
• 25th – Spring Vegetable Garden Preparation (Greene County Public Library)

April
• 1st – Rise and Shine: Waking the Perennial Garden in Spring (Greene County Public Library)
• 8th – Backyard Critters and Poultry (Greene County Public Library)
• 15th – Bee Lawns (Greene County Public Library)
• 22nd – Little Known Pollinators (Greene County Public Library)
• 29th – Vermicomposting (Greene County Public Library)
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